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Comment - Thank you for accepting comments from the public about medicaid expansion. While, I 
understand that there will be many great comments submitted and that you cannot possibly include 
coverage for everything I ask that you take a look at your reimbursement for telehealth services. 
Currently Virginia manadates that all private insurers reimburse for telepsychiatry services, but our 
medicaid has a loop hole that is detrimental to the citizens of Virginia suffering from mental health. As 
a sales professional in the mental health field for the last 7 years I have seen first hand how access to 
timely mental health care can not only have a positive outcome on the persons mental health concerns 
but also increases their overall medical health and decreases their utilization of healthcare services. 
Currently Virginia medicaid will only reimburse for telepsychiatry services when it is provided by a 
psychiatrist who is located within the boarders of Virginia during the patient-physician interaction. 
While I agree that the doctor should be licensed in Virginia it is preposterous to think their location has 
any bearing on the level of care they can provide. I study was done a few years ago that showed that 
of the all of the psychiatrists in Virginia 20% were located in what is considered NOVA. There were a 
total of 47 localities who did not have an adult psychiatrist and 87 localities who did not have a child 
psychiatrists ). If we dont have enough 
psychiatrists living here in the commonwealth as the study that is referenced shows how are these 
psychiatrist going to provide services via televideo to the localities? My company recruites nationally 
and I can tell you from experience the number of psychiatrists coming out of medical school are few 
and far between. I suggest you call UVA and MCV and ask them if we have enough psychiatrists 
coming out to handle the volumes of patients with mental illnesses. The Dept. Of Veterans Affairs 
published a study that showed access to telepsychiatry in outpatient facilities greatly reduced the 
frequency that those patients reached the ED for treatment. We all know the ED is the most costly 
place to treat a patient. Please consider opening up reimbursement to physicians who are licensed in 
Virginia but may reside in other states. This website can provide 
numerous articles on other states who have taken this stance. Also, feel free to reach out to Dr. Karen 
Rheuban medical director for the office of telemedicine at UVA and I am sure she will replicate my 
thoughts. Thank you for all of your hard work.
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